
 

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER 

March 10th 2021 
 

2021 Term Dates 

Term 1 - 27th Jan to 1st April 

Term 2 - 19th April to 25th June 

Term 3 - 12th July to 17th 
September 

Term 4 - 4th October to 17th 
December 

 

DATES TO NOTE 
 

March 
 

Thursday 11th 

School Photo Day 
 

Friday 12th   

Grade 3/4 Camp 2nd instalment  
 

Friday 12th 

Term 1 Conveyance Allowance 
applications close 
 

Friday 26th  

Grade 3/4 Camp third instalment  

 

April 
 

Thursday 1st April  

End of Term 1 ñ 2.30pm finish 
 

Friday 9th 

Grade 3/4 Camp fourth and 
final instalment 
 

Monday 19th  

Term 2 Commencement 
 

Monday 26thñWednesday 28th 

Grade 3/4 Camp PGL Campaspe 
Downs 
 

Our library has 
reopened to 
students this 
week for 
borrowing.  

Students from 
5H enjoying 
their library 
session.  

Lara Rainey 

Dante Spratt 

Blake Benham 

Brandon Crook 

Marlee Marlow & Hannah Cox 

Cody Evans & Elliot Tillotson 

Hunter Sapwell & Gabby Clayton 



 

Mobile Phones 
 

At the beginning of 2020 the Victorian State Government brought in 
a new mobile phone policy for students at all government schools. 

This policy requires all students to turn off their mobile phones and 
have them stored in a secure place provided by the school. 

We have, in the office for this purpose, a secure locked mobile 
phone cabinet (as pictured). 

Please remind your child (if they do carry a mobile phone with them 
to school) that they must hand it in to the office each morning and 
that they are not to have it in the classroom. 

 

 

 

άGetting It Right From The Startò ï Oral Language Program 

In 2021, Kilmore Primary School has been invited to participate in the ñGetting It Right from the Startò 
oral language program. This program has been developed by Melbourne University, the Royal 
Childrenôs Hospital and the Murdoch Family Institute to investigate the most effective ways of 
supporting the oral language development of children during the early years of school. 

Our Foundation to Grade 2 teachers will work with the project team to implement strategies to support 
the language development of our junior students. To begin the project, the research team will conduct 
a number of language and literacy assessments with our Grade 2 students. The data gathered through 
these assessments will be provided to our teachers to inform targeted teaching of our students. Over 
the course of 2021, our teaching team will work closely with the researchers to monitor studentsô 
language development and track progress in response to teaching strategies recommended by the 
research team. 

 
School Council and Family and Friends 
 

Tonight we will be holding the first meeting of our School Council for 2021. School Councils play a vital 
role in many areas of school operations and provide a great forum for representing the voice of the 
community. I look forward to working with our new council over the remainder of the year, building on 
the great work of our previous councils. In the coming months we will also be re-establishing our 
family and friends organisation. After the enforced hibernation brought about by COVID-19, it will be 
wonderful to have our Family and Friends group actively contributing in building our sense of 
community and school connectedness. 
 
Learning Highlights at KPS 
 

As you will see from the student work within the newsletter, there is some great learning happening at 
KPS. Congratulations to our Grade 1 students on the great work they are undertaking in their writing 
sessions. It has been fabulous to see our students so engaged in writing creative stories. As I 
mentioned at our last virtual assembly, there has been some outstanding artwork occurring across the 
school. Finally, I would like to congratulate two of our students on great individual performances. It 
was a huge pleasure to listen to Shaun Yangôs piano recital at last weekôs assembly and congratulations 
to Jayln Kumar on progressing to the Regional Swimming Carnival where he will compete in the 
freestyle and butterfly strokes. Across our school, we have great things happening.  
 
 
 
All the best, 
 
 
Neil OôSullivan 
Principal 

Mr OõSullivan 



 

 
 

Happy Birthday to the following  

students who are celebrating their  

birthday this week. 
 

 

March   

11th  Mackenzie Ivory  FJ 
  Cody Gatz    4F 

12th  Luke Oates   FJ 

13th  Jaxon Pereira-Stones  3A 
  Ryan Hall    4F 

14th  Mia Kendrick   3R 

15th  Lilly Whitehurst  1H 

16th  Molly-Mae Lazarus  4V 

17th  Thomas Russell   FR 
    

 

Late Arrivals 
 

If your child arrives after 
8.50am please ensure that 
your child is signed in at the 
office.  If they are not 
signed in you will receive an 
SMS stating that your child 
is away. 

 

Parking Reminder 
 

Please leave the bus parking zone on Lancefield 
Road clear at all times for buses to park.  

We have at least two buses daily that use the 
Lancefield Road bus zone. 

(Mitchell Shire Local Laws Officers have been 
patrolling local schools) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our lost property cupboard pictured above is 
located on the outside of the administration 
building facing the astro-turf.   

We try to return any named belongings to their 
rightful owners and anything else is placed in 
our lost property cupboard.   

If your child is missing something, parents are 
welcome to have a look in the cupboard.  


